	
    
	The Town of Dedham
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Conservation Commission
26 Bryant Street
Dedham, MA. 02026


Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, July 20, 2017, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Andrew Tittler (Acting Chairman), Laura Bugay, Stephanie Radner, Joseph Smith. 
Members Absent: Fred Civian, Michael Williams & Joseph (Matt) Hickey. 
Mr. Tittler called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM
38 Icehouse Lane- Notice of Intent for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-0510).   
Mr. Tittler made a motion to continue 38 Icehouse Lane until August 3rd at the request of the applicant, seconded by Ms Bugay, UA. 
267 Providence Highway (Mother Brook Diversion Structure –
Mr. Tittler made a motion to continue 267 Providence Highway until August 3rd at the request of the applicant, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
7:05 PM:  13 Powers Street- Notice of Intent for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-0511). 
Matt Smith was present from Norwood Engineering representing the applicant Giorgio Petruzziello. Mr. Smith explained that he was asked to do an alternatives analysis and in the process of doing that they are now proposing to construct one house. They now plan to combine the Powers and Icehouse lots with this proposal and frontage will be on Powers Street. Mr. Smith explained that they have done everything they can to push the development as far away from the wetland as possible with this design. Everything is being contained on the site. No work will be done in within 44 feet of the wetlands nor within 33 feet of the flood plain. The closest point to the river is 102 feet. All infiltration has 44 % pre-treatment and 80 % TSS removal.  They are infiltrating above all requirements at 4.6 inches.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Tittler asked if the applicant is proposing any means of marking the edge of the lawn.
Joseph Smith confirmed with Matt Smith that 9,000 of the 21,000 square foot lot is proposed to be developed. Matt Smith also explained that the impervious change for the roadway is 811 square feet and the roadway will be extended a bit to accommodate the new driveway.
Ms. Radner asked if work will still be done on Icehouse Lane. Mr. Smith confirmed not with this proposal. She asked if the property combined would still meet the pre-1996 guidelines. Agent Brown will refer to Town Counsel on this topic. 
Paul Lombardi, abutter, confirmed with Mr. Smith that most of the site is within the UBA. Mr. Lombardi also asked for clarification on the topography and the height difference between the house and the road.  He also confirmed with Mr. Smith that the distance between the corner of the garage and the retaining wall is only 5 feet and that is allowable. Mr. Lombardi confirmed with Mr. Smith that the proposed retaining wall will be started at ground level. Mr. Smith explained he will present a cross section for this. Mr. Lombardi asked what the process is with the Town for combining these two lots, will they need to go for a special approval. He also asked if there was any documented decision about roadway extension that is proposed and if that would need to go in front of the Planning Board. Matt Smith responded that the Planning Board is not needed for the road extension according to Ken Cimeno. 
Agent Brown commented that with regards to extending the roadway, she had spoken with the Planning Director about it and he believes it is a requirement for them to go in front of the Planning Board. 
Mr. Petruzziello commented that Ken Cimeno said in an email that they are all set, so he believes they are.
Mr. Lombardi asked for more information on the percentages that were given for pre-treatment and what they mean. Mr. Smith described the requirements as they relate to the MA Stormwater Handbook and explained that in order to provide 44 % pre-treatment they are proposing to use a deep sump catch basin and 1 row of infiltrators will be surrounded by filter fabric. Mr. Lombardi questioned the maintenance required for this system. Ms. Smith responded that there is an O & M plan that will describe the maintenance requirements and will be recorded at the registry along with the deed. 
Mr. Tittler confirmed with Mr. Smith that they are not withdrawing 38 Icehouse Lane at this point as they want to ensure that 13 Powers is approved first.
Barbara Mucciaccio asked if this means that if 13 Powers does not go through they will go through Icehouse. Mr. Smith responded that is not their preference but it is a possibility.
Paul Lombardi asked if they are no longer planning to address the Icehouse Lane roadway or retaining wall. Mr. Tittler responded that the applicant is not proposing work to Icehouse Lane with this proposal. 
Matt Smith presented a cross section to demonstrate what the topography would look like with the house in place. He explained that in doing this project they are able to fit the project into the existing land with very little alteration of the contours.
Ms. Mucciaccio commented that the proposed house is “huge”. Matt Smith responded that it is a smaller sized house than the builder typically builds.
Mr. Lombardi commented that a cross section would be needed from the Icehouse Lane side to show everything.
Mr. Lombardi questioned if the side yard was sufficient according to the rules. Mr. Smith confirmed that Mr. Cimeno approved of it.
Matt Smith referred to the July 6th meeting where he was asked to demonstrate that performance standards are being met with the proposal. He has provided the Commission with 7 bullet points explaining why they meet those standards.
Agent Brown spoke regarding next steps. She explained that they Commission will need to review the performance standards. She explained that she has not seen the info they need for the alternatives analysis completely or an economic analysis. She added that the most troubling performance standard, in her opinion, is requirement a commission can only permit up to 5000 square feet of alteration and the proposal is over 9000 square feet commission; the Commission can’t make a decision on that. 
Mr. Smith explained the exception is for single residence lots there before 1996, and Section 3 says that if you have a lot prior to 1996, the 5000 square foot rule applies. On 3/16/17 Mr. Smith had a written letter stating all of those facts and at that time he believes the Commission agreed on the point that section 1 was not applicable here.  
Agent Brown added that there is an exemption to build a house and a driveway but not a garage. Agent Brown also asked that all trees on site be surveyed, mainly those over 6 inches and given the number of trees to be removed there should be a requirement for a mitigation plan. Mr. Smith pointed Agent Brown to a plan that showed the trees were surveyed, and explained that 21 trees would be removed and they are proposing to mitigate with 8 trees and 21 shrubs. 
Matt Smith explained that they have exceeded the standard for environmental standards with this proposal. With regards to the human affect he believes that building a house and having a family move in there is good for the human environment.
Agent Brown commented that the wetlands rules require that no trees over 12 inches be cut for Stormwater Management and there is one over 12 inches. Mr. Smith responded that he did address this in the UBA letter to the Commission. 
Ms. Radner commented that the parcel is different now. It was not 21,000 square feet before, instead it would now be 2 parcels so she thinks there may be a problem with the 1996 exemption applying.  
Mr. Lombardi explained that he has made copies of the previous denial DEP #141-199 to share with the Commissioners. He thinks some of the particulars of this are still in effect and would like the Commissioners to review it.  
Mr. Tittler explained that the Commission will need time to assess the performance standards. The applicant also needs to get a signature from the land owner.
Mr. Tittler made a motion to continue 13 Powers Street until August 3rd, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
750 Providence Highway- NOI for redevelopment of the “Friday’s Site” for alteration of BVW, Bank, LUWW, and BLSF.  (DEP File #141-0522).
Matt Smith was present from Norwood Engineering.
Agent Brown informed the Commission that the wildlife evaluation is new since the last meeting. Agent Brown informed the Commission that she is still looking for details on access to Wigwam Pond that was requested by the Commission as mitigation. 
Mr. Smith explained that right behind the drive through of the Dunkin Donuts on the adjacent property which is also owned by the applicant there are 4 isolated parking spaces. It seems that the pond comes pretty close to it they will just need to evaluate if it is suitable for launching boats. The owner is willing to working with Town to get something built it was not his understanding that they would need to submit definitive plans as part of this submittal. 
Agent Brown commented that this seems like a big hole to condition. She explained that under the previous NOI issued by the Commission a mitigation fee of $15,000 was conditioned but it was not paid because the project was not able to move forward. 
Ms. Radner commented that Virginia LeClair, Environmental Coordinator for the Town has done a lot of work towards this and has worked with Jon Briggs on this as well. She believes there are already funds set aside specifically for access to the pond from Paul McMurtry’s office. 
Attorney Stephen Greenbaum, 200 High St., Boston explained that his client still has a number of concerns. Mr. Ivas has prepared a detailed analysis for the Commission to review. Planning Board was beginning the process of hearing a request to remove some of the parking.
Steve Ivas explained that he has prepared a list of 45-50 detailed questions with regards to the proposal. He explained that he had only received some of the documents 2 days ago so they have not been through the materials completely and he hopes they will extend the public hearing.
Mr. Ivas asked about the alternatives analysis for the location of the building. Mr. Smith explained that the building location was changed in the earlier stages based on discussions with Commission.
Mr. Ivas asked if there was an alternatives analysis which included underground parking, and explained that they might not need as much wetland impact. 
Mr. Ivas commented that it is ironic that the building in the middle of pond is proposed as a green LEED building when there is upland where the building could go.
Mr. Ivas commented that the construction protocol has no schedule and is cryptic.
Matt Smith explained that they are asking to approve this as there are a lot of environmental enhancements and when the project is said and done there will be more wetlands, moor flood storage, rain gardens, pocket wetlands, a green roof, vehicle charging stations & solar. 
Mr. Tittler commented that the preference from a wetlands perspective is to avoid, minimalize, and mitigate and Mr. Ivas is saying there may have been more you could do to avoid. 
Matt Smith explained that the performance of the wetlands is not as good as it could be and there will be a much improved condition of the way water transfers from parking lot to wigwam pond. 
Mr. Ivas commented that he would agree with the Commission and Mr. Smith if roadway were not there.
Agent Brown commented that the Planning Board needs to make their decision before the Commission can close the hearing and issue a decision. They also need time to review the questions from Mr. Ivas. 
Matt Smith commented that they have submitted exact same plans that were approved in the past and are requesting an approval under the new Notice of Intent. He asked the Commission not to delay their decision based on other things going on around town. 
Mr. Greenbaum commented that the previous approval was under an amendment not a new Notice of Intent which was why the DEP issued a superseding Order of Conditions. He also added that when alternatives analysis were done it was when the road was removed, but he does not believe one was done with the road in place.  
Mr. Tittler made a motion to continue 750 Providence Highway until August 3rd, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
8:45 PM: 111 River Street– Replacement of 3 30,000 gallon single-wall underground fuel oil storage tanks with new double-walled fiberglass fuel oil storage tanks totaling 76,000 gallons (MSMP #2017-09)
Joseph Kieffner explained that a 3rd party review was completed and there were no further comments. He had realized that the wrong version of the Stormwater Report had been submitted so he emailed the correct version this morning.
Ms. Bugay asked if the trench drain would function if there were a catastrophic spill during a rain event. Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. Keiffner that the tank replacement is in accordance with 310 CMR 80.
Agent Brown explained the condition of approval that permission be acquired from the abutting property owner for the tanks crossing property lines prior to the start of construction. 
Mr. Tittler made a motion to issue a Major Stormwater Management Permit with conditions for 111 River Street as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
 331 Whiting Avenue – Demolition of 4 existing commercial structures and construction of a new commercial garage building (MSMP 2017-10).
Scott Henderson of Henderson Consulting was present with applicant John Alpin. He explained that peer review comments were received earlier this week but he has not had chance to respond to those so he is present to provide an introduction to the project. Mr. Henderson reviewed the existing and proposed conditions. He explained there is ledge on the site. The existing structures do not have floor drains connected to oil grit separators. He has requested waivers for infiltration and stormwater quality. He was not able to do soil testing here and is requesting to wait until the work starts. He also explained this is a LUHPPL area. 
Mr. Tittler confirmed with Mr. Henderson that they are proposing to add 501 square feet of impervious. Mr. Henderson explained that he cannot accommodate 2 inches for the entire roof area but they are doing so for the additional square footage. 
Mr. Tittler asked about plantings. Mr. Henderson responded that they have to attempt to provide landscape buffers required under zoning bylaw but space is very limited. 
Ms. Bugay asked about the proposed snow storage area and commented that she was not sure they could get snow to that location. Mr. Henderson responded that the owner will actually remove snow from the site but he was required to show snow removal so he squeezed it onto the plan.  
Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. Henderson that he had talked to the Town’s Engineering Department. 
Agent Brown apologized to Mr. Henderson for the delay in getting the 3rd party review letter to him. Agent Brown suggested continuing until August 20th as the 3rd party reviewer will not be available to respond to any of Mr. Henderson’s comments before the next meeting.  
Mr. Tittler made a motion to continue 331 Whiting Ave to August 20th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
124 Country Club Road – Master Plan involving re-shaping of several fairways; elimination, installation, or renovation of many bunkers; and re-building of all 18 greens in BLSF, BZ, and Riverfront Area (DEP File #141-0521
Michael Toohill was present. He explained that he has revised holes 2 and 6 and provided the Commission with an updated table to reference.  On the 2nd hole they removed an incorrect line from plan and area 2-1 they are eliminating that expansion of the fairway. The impact numbers have gone down as a result of the change. On the 6th hole they have marked the 5 trees they are proposing to take down, including 4 willows.  Even though they moved the fairway line in significantly, trees are still proposed to be affected. They are talking about replacing those trees and they have 3 or 4 areas in mind. They are proposing to mitigate with 10 trees for the 5 that are being removed.
Ms. Bugay commented that if there are other trees they would prefer to replace with other than willows the Commission would consider that. 
Mr. Toohill explained that they will be performing in place restoration of these areas is a mitigation and there is no loss of wetlands to mitigate. 
Agent Brown commented that the fee waiver request still needs to be discussed.
Mr. Toohill explained that he calculated the fee to be around $38,000 and they have made an offer of $18,000. Agent Brown commented that it would be helpful to get the recalculated number.  
Mr. Tittler made a motion to close the public hearing, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Mr. Tittler made a motion to continue 124 Country Club Road until August 3rd, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
910 - 928 Providence Highway – Demolition of existing structures on-site and construction of a new mixed use building (MSMP 2017-12).
Scott Henderson of Henderson Consulting was present. He reviewed the existing conditions which includes buildings and parking but no landscaping. He explained that the area was included in the stormwater management system for Legacy Place. The proposal is for a 5 story building with residences below and a 2 story parking garage. 
Agent Brown requested $4000 for a 3rd party review. 
Mr. Tittler made a motion to request $4,000 from the applicant for a 3rd party review, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Mr. Tittler made a motion to continue 910-928 Providence Highway until August 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
Informal Items
1 Mancuso Terrace (aka 85-87 Pine St) – Request for Certificate of Compliance: MSMP 2016-16
Mr. Tittler made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance for 1 Mancuso Terrace as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
36 Sawmill Lane- Agent Brown informed the Commission that work was done on the Dunkin Donuts rain garden and the issue was addressed incorrectly with deliberate knowledge. 
Mr. Tittler recommended that Agent Brown have the owner come in and talk to the Commission at the next meeting. 
Matthews Road- Agent Brown informed the Commission she will be sending an enforcement letter to the house at the end of Matthews Road as they are filling their land and Matthew Street.
Meeting Minutes – Mr. Tittler made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 6/22/17 and 7/6/16 with edits, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Mr. Tittler made a motion to adjourn at 9:55 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
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